electoral administration bulletin



Issue 253 (England) – 9 July 2019

European Parliamentary election: post-poll feedback and data collection reminder

Thank you to those that have submitted feedback and data relating to the European Parliamentary election.

Whilst the deadline for responses has now passed, we are still outstanding a number of data returns. If you haven't already done so, please return this form to research@electoralcommission.org.uk as soon as possible.

This data – and your feedback – plays a key role in helping to ensure we are able to fulfil properly our duty to report on the administration of the election.

Canvass reform: Cabinet Office survey

Earlier this month the Cabinet Office issued their second <u>canvass</u> <u>reform newsletter</u> which included a link to their <u>first checkpoint</u> <u>survey</u>. This first survey aims to help Cabinet Office understand how confident EROs and their teams are in relation to completing the data testing elements of the reformed canvass process. To help you complete the survey, Cabinet Office have made available a <u>PDF version</u> of the questions; you can also request a word version by contacting Cabinet Office on the email below.

This is the first in a series of three checkpoint surveys which Cabinet Office will be issuing between now and July 2020. Each survey is designed to review the progress being made towards the delivery of canvass reform, and the information you provide will also help to inform how the Cabinet Office develop their plans for training to support implementation.

If you have not already completed the survey, Cabinet Office have requested that you do so by Monday 15 July.

The Electoral Commission

Contents

European Parliamentary election: post-poll feedback and data collection reminder

A reminder of our request for feedback and data relating to the European Parliamentary election.

Canvass reform: Cabinet Office survey

Information on and links to a survey and newsletter on canvass reform, which have been issued by the Cabinet Office.

EA Bulletins are issued on a regular basis. They are one of our key channels for communicating with Returning Officers, Electoral Registration Officers and their staff. Past issues of Bulletins for England, Scotland and Wales are available here. You can also subscribe to the EA Bulletins.

Please <u>keep us informed</u> of any staff changes within your team. This will help us to keep our mailing lists up-to-date.

We are sending you this newsletter as it contains important information about the Electoral Commission's work which is relevant to you. The newsletter forms part of the Electoral Commission's public task which has its basis in the Political Parties, Elections and Referendums Act 2000. We will manage your personal information and contact details in line with the General Data

If you have any questions in relation to the newsletter or survey, please contact canvass-reform@cabinetoffice.gov.uk.

The Electoral Commission 3 Bunhill Row, London EC1Y 8YZ Tel England: 0333 103 1928

Textphone: 18001 020 7271 0500 infoengland@electoralcommission.org.uk

 $\underline{www.electoral commission.org.uk}$

© The Electoral Commission 2019

Protection Regulation and UK data protection legislation as outlined in our privacy notice (https://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/privacy-notice)

If you no longer wish to receive this newsletter, you may <u>unsubscribe</u> at any time.